

DELEGATION PERMANENTE DE LA REPUBLIQUE POPULAIRE DEMOCRATIQUE DE COREE AUPRES DE L'UNESCO

MS 2.36, 1 rue Miollis,- 75015 PARIS - FRANCE Tél.: 01 45 68 25 63 Fax : 01 45 68 25 62 - E-mail: dl.korea-pdr@unesco-delegations.org

Paris, 12 November 2020

Dear Assistant Director-General,

In reference to the letter of Director-General CL/4333, while appreciating highly the tremendous efforts made by the Natural Science Sector of UNESCO Secretariat in preparing an international framework for Open Science, I have the honor to inform you that the Democratic People's Republic of Korea supports the current draft Recommendation on Open Science.

I would like to take this opportunity to express my firm confidence that the Recommendation on Open Science, once approved at the 41st session of the General Conference of UNESCO in November 2021, will surely contribute to the realization of universal access to scientific knowledge and international scientific collaboration.

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

Pak Yong Su

Ambassador, Permanent Delegate

13 of }

Ms. Shamila Nair-Bedouelle Assistant Director-General for the Natural Sciences UNESCO